

HINSTOCK PARISH COUNCIL

HINSTOCK ANNUAL PARISH MEETING


Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 3rd May 2023 at the Queens’ Jubilee Room, Hinstock at 7pm

1	Welcome and Announcements
Cllr Sutherland welcomed everyone to the Meeting declaring it open at 7:01pm.

2	Present and/or Apologies
Councillors present: Cllr Sutherland, Cllr Hutchinson, Cllr Farley, Cllr Vaughan, Cllr Thomason
Apologies: Unitary Cllr Gittins; Cllr Wood, Cllr Ashley
It was noted that Cllr Trow has resigned from the Council
Nine members of the public attended the Meeting.

3	Minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting on 4th May 2022 
Cllr Hutchinson proposed approval of the Minutes of the previous Annual Parish Meeting, seconded by Cllr Farley, all agreed. Resolved. The Chairman duly signed the Minutes. 

4	Matters arising from the Minutes
No matters were raised. 

5	Annual Report from Hinstock Parish Council
Cllr Sutherland gave an overview of the work of the Parish Council over the last 12 months which has included the completion of the renovation work on the Queens’ Jubilee Room and the commissioning of new playground equipment which has now been installed. It will be finished and re-opened within the next couple of weeks once the playbark has been installed and a final inspection has been carried out. He gave thanks to all Councillors for their continued support and contribution to the Council. Thanks were also conveyed to Cllr Trow who has just resigned from the Council. 

6	Report from Unitary Cllr R Gittins
Not present. 

7	Public Questions in respect of above report
No questions were raised. 

8	An opportunity for Members of the Parish to raise any matters for discussion
A member of the public gave the Meeting an overview of a proposed fun run which is being organized. He requested funding from the Parish Council (£1k).  This request will be taken forward to July’s Parish Council Meeting for consideration.  The Chairman was asked to chair a public meeting to pull together all village groups to support the initiative. 
A representative from the Village Initiative Group gave a report about their activities over the past and coming year.  He thanked the Parish Council for the CCTV signs donated.  The Probation Services will be helping to clear the woodland to create a circular walk. The official opening of the woodland will be on 15th July by the Lord Lieutenant.  He further reported that work painting the Hall extension has now been completed.  £1085 has been raised for charity.
A resident queried if the Parish Council has received any correspondence from the owner of the Falcon Inn.  The Clerk confirmed that nothing has been received.  The group interested in taking the tenancy are hoping to hold a public meeting in the near future.  

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and declared the Meeting closed at 7:24pm.





